Arrowood Home Owners Association Meeting – October 5, 2000

Attendees:



Resident/members Attending:

Tom DeWispelaere


Patricia Sisk

Steve Jones

Diane Morvay

Logan Smith

Krista Miller

James Bullard

Byron Lewis (Phone Conference)

The meeting was called to order by Tom DeWispelaere at 7:30PM at the home of Krista Miller.

1. Previous meeting minutes and financials were reviewed.

2. Krista reviewed requirements for the Neighborhood Watch.  Steve volunteered for Arrowood Drive, Patty Sisk volunteered for ½ of Manassas Forge Drive.  We will present everything to the community via the newsletter and at the next annual meeting.

3. The fall community garage sale was a success.  There were approximately 32 homes participating.

4. The October 2000 bill from Waste Management of NOVA has a $93.66 fuel service charge added.  This is double the fuel service charge that was added previously.  Tom will call them to discuss.

5. The board voted what to do about the fence repair around the tennis court.  There were 7 options from repair the fence to a new fence.  The board votes were Byron, James, Steve, Logan, and Tom to run a cable around the bottom of the fence to straighten the fence and add a gate at the cost of $3350.00.  Krista and Diane voted to replace the entire fence with smaller holes and add a gate at the cost of approximately $6500.00

6. The newsletter articles are due by the next meeting on November 1, 2000.

7. There was a discussion about Evergreen Terrace.  Tom is to look into the land that they have set aside for a drainage fiend, if they don’t connect into ours.  There is a concern by some board members that the land is zoned commercial.

8. The VDOT street issue did not meet the October 2, 2000 deadline.  There are two homeowners in the neighborhood that refuse to let anyone onto their property to correct the items that VDOT requires.  One resident has a buried manhole cover in his yard, and will not let the utility company correct the situation.  (The owner has issues with the builder about his home, and wants them fixed first).

9. The Halloween Parade and Community Picnic is scheduled for Saturday, October 28, 2000 at 2:00PM.  There will be I-dent-a-kid from the Sheriffs office and the parade will begin at 4PM.

10. Tom is attending the HOA Leadership Course.  Tom reviewed the agenda and course content with the board.

11. Krista informed the board that Signal Hill Road will have a Traffic Counter in the next couple of weeks.  It is getting quite difficult to get out onto Signal Hill Road in the mornings.  (The counter was there Wednesday morning, November 1, 2000)

12. Krista volunteered to be in charge of the Holiday Dinner at KC’s.  This will be the December monthly meeting.

13. Tom presented a dues reduction proposal at the September meeting and asked the board to think about it.  James motioned the vote to reduce the dues from $29 per month to $25 per month.  Logan seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Steve made a motion to give one free month dues if the yearly amount is paid in January.   Krista seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Resident/Member issues and comment time:

Tom asked the visiting resident of there were any issues that she would like discussed or if she had any questions.  Patty asked if we could investigate new playground equipment.

Meeting adjourned at 9:05PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Morvay

Arrowood HOA Secretary

